TPTF PRR727 Subgroup Meeting

11/14/07 – Notes


Participants:
	Name
	Representing

	Bob Spangler
	Luminant

	David Lightfoot
	Luminant

	Floyd Trefney
	Reliant 

	Naomi Richard
	LCRA

	Jim Reynolds
	Power & Gas Consulting, LLC

	Andrew Gallo
	ERCOT

	Diana Zake
	ERCOT


Diana Zake read the anti-trust admonition.

The group discussed the following:
1. Whether 30 days notice is sufficient, or whether quarterly or monthly notices would be more appropriate.  Participants observed that:

· TAC will have significant discussion prior to the 30-day window to make the readiness determination and that market readiness will have been worked on well before that time.

· TPTF, TAC, ERCOT Staff, and the ERCOT Board of Directors (BOD) are included in the go-live declaration.

· Certifications must be issued for each readiness milestones.
· The NOMCR go-live is on 4/1/08.  Therefore TPTF, TAC and the BOD will be discussing readiness during February 2008. On 3/1/08, ERCOT would issue a market Notice after the BOD makes its decision.

· TPTF receives nodal status reports at every meeting from ERCOT Staff, so does TAC and the BOD.
· Monthly notices would be too frequent.

· There was a concern that go-live will be delayed until 2/1/09.  

· There is nothing in the nodal program now that indicates that the scheduled 12/1/08 go-live won’t happen.  There will be better indication mid-2008.

2. Whether it is necessary or even possible to revert to zonal market systems.  Participants observed that:
· The TPTF transition plan states that zonal systems should be maintained for a while.  Question is how long – three to six months? 30 days?  72 hours?

· Maintenance of zonal systems may be difficult if more than72 hours have passed.

· No one person will decide to revert to zonal systems.  But the tools should be available if needed.

· The intent is not to have both systems running concurrently.

· If anything disastrous happens, companies may resort to disaster-recovery mode.

· ERCOT could develop a separate disaster recovery procedure whereby the ERCOT CEO (with input from the PUCT), can execute a disaster recovery plan.

The group concluded that ERCOT should provide Notice to the market of date changes for milestone events and that the term “grave” should be deleted from Section 21.12.4.  ERCOT Staff agreed to draft comments reflecting the group’s conclusions.
NEXT STEPS:

TPTF to review draft at its meeting on 11/26/07.
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